
  

NEXT CHAPTER  
MEETING 

 
 

Wednesday, October 8th 
* 6:00 pm * 
 Bend VFW 

 
(come early if you  

want to purchase dinner) 
 

Please turn to page 2 for more 
details on our upcoming monthly 

chapter meeting.  
We look forward to seeing  

YOU there! 
 
 

LOOK INSIDE FOR: 
 
 Meeting recap 
 Bend Chapter info. 
 Info on Youth Upland Bird Hunt: 

reg ends at Bend ODFW on 
10/14 

 How to share your bird recipes for 
our youth hunt recipe booklet 

 Who harvested 2 big game ani-
mals on the same day 

 COSSA Sight-In Clinic report 
 OHA Tracker  
 Photos & More! 
 The Email to which you can send your 

photos, articles and other items for the 
newsletter. Thanks for your help! 

 

 

Thank you, Eric Brown,  

for the header photo.  

 See page 7 to find out where 

the Bend Chapter’s booth was 

set up to promote OHA & 

hunting 

 
President's Message 

 
Hello to all our members of the Bend Chapter of the Oregon Hunters Association. 
Our Mission: Protecting Oregon's Wildlife, Habitat, & Hunting Heritage  
 
As of September 22, our total membership was at 514. Welcome to our 
5 newest members. Joining our chapter from Bend we now have Paul 
Moresi and Bruce Sherwood. From La Pine we have Brooks Kline, 
Steve Roberson and Tyler Webber. Thanks for joining and we hope to 
see you at an upcoming meeting, on a project or any of our other activities 
soon. We have 5 members that are this month's late to renew list as well. 
If you aren't sure when your membership expires, you can find that on 
the address label of your Oregon Hunter magazine. 

Don't wait until that membership becomes late. Buying the Gun Raffle 
Calendar is a great way to extend your membership and it'll get you 
entered into the firearm drawings for next year. For just $15 more than 
your regular renewal rate, you'll be entered into a chance to win one of 
52 different firearms given away in 2026. Check with our Treasurer 
John Bambe and get that renewal taken care of early. If you've already 
renewed, why not buy one of the calendars for friends and family and 
gift them with it. You can even keep the raffle entry for yourself if that's 
your preference. 

The regular archery season has come to a close for another year. As 
the leaves are starting to turn and Autumn with it's cooler nights falls 
upon us, those of us that use the smoke poles are looking forward to 
our turn in the field. No matter your preference as to what you carry on 
your quest, remember that for many of us, it's not about the take, it's 
about the opportunity to be out there. 

For those of us who call this state home, who enjoy that privilege to 
commune with the outdoors and all it has to offer, we need to be mindful 
that there are others out there still attempting to take our chosen lifestyle 
away from us. The ballot initiative process that the state of Oregon has, 
is being used against our way of life. We must stay vigilant, and educate 
our neighbors, in some cases even our friends. It is the lack of accurate 
information, intolerance, ignorance in the process and apathy that will 
ultimately cost us our way of life. We can't let opinion be what drives 
decisions in the ballot box, but real data and the science to back it up. 
 

Stay safe. Hope to see you out there.  
Rex E Parks Sr 

Bend Chapter President 
Oregon Hunters Association 

Oregon Hunters Association 
                         BEND CHAPTER NEWSLETTER October 2025 
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The Bend Chapter’s Youth Upland Bird Hunt is Octo-
ber 18th and registration ends at ODFW on the 14th. 
Talk to Kevin Borst 541.480.7323 if you need more 
info or want to volunteer (also see page 3) 

Reminder:  We have positions available for you to 
join the board, let your voice be heard, and help this 
chapter to remain strong. We also have non-board 
banquet committee positions open. Come join the fun. 

CO Land Watch and the Warm Springs Tribe are 
appealing the recent decision to allow the Thornburg 
development to move forward. 

As requested by the OHA state board/office, we dis-
cussed the concerns/advantages of hiring an Execu-
tive Director at the state level so the members’ ideas 
could be reported. We recommend a 3 year Sunset 
Clause with benchmarks to be met. As the ED at-
tains funds from other sources, then the extra 15% of 
banquet funds should be returned to the chapters. 

Against the finance committee recommendation, the 
board passed the proposal requested at the July 
meeting to support the efforts of the Yow’s Youth 
Hunting Camp with $750. The board supported the 
members’ decision. 

IT IS TIME GATHER DONATIONS FOR THE 2026 
BANQUET! THANKS FOR YOUR HELP! 

Please share your suggestions for future guest 
speakers with Rex. Perhaps it could even be you. 

Rex read the thank you card from Kailei Ouellette, 
one of the Beckley Scholarship recipients, who hap-
pened to also be at the meeting (the last one before 
she returns to school) 
 
You missed out if you weren’t at the meeting!  
Please join us at a monthly meeting. You might learn 
something new, have a good time, give us some   
valuable input . . . 
 
 
 

                                                     

 
 
 
.  
 
 
 
 

    
 
 

UPCOMING OCTOBER MEETING INFO: 
 

We look forward to seeing YOU at our next monthly chapter 
meeting on Wednesday October 8th. Our meeting location 
is  the VFW Hall in Bend. Remember to arrive early so you 
can purchase dinner from a nearby food truck  (Midtown 
Yacht Club) and enjoy it before the meeting. Food is also 
available onsite at the VFW bar when the food truck in the 
parking lot is not open. (You are welcome to bring food with 
you) Arriving early also gives you the chance to visit with old 
friends or meet some new ones. Doors open at 5:00pm.   
START TIME is 6:00pm  
 
GUEST SPEAKER:   
Our October guest speaker will be Fish & Wildlife 
Commissioner Mark Labhart. He’ll update us on 
what the commission has been working on this year. 
 
Your attendance is important to us and you might even win 
a prize. (see page 8 for last month’s winners)  

 

September Meeting Recap 
 
In case you were unable to attend our monthly meeting 
at Bend VFW on Sept.10th, here are a few highlights: 
 
Our guest speaker was Tim McClurg, Bend Chapter 
member and FFL holder. As promised, through his 
detailed presentation, he showed us how to pur-
chase (or sell) a firearm online, through online gun 
auctions and consignments, including how the fire-
arm is shipped through an FFL. He explained the ins 
and outs of the whole process. He ran out of time to 
complete his whole presentation (how to sell a fire-
arm online), but here are a few highlights:  
 Define what you are looking for, what the param-

eters are, and what it should be worth. (MSRP, 
model #, any recalls) Do your research before 
starting to bid, otherwise you can get caught in a 
bidding war & end up spending a lot more than 
you should. 

 Make sure you’ll pass the background check be-
fore you start bidding and have permit if needed 

 Each auction site has its own search engine. 
Read the reviews of the site. 

 As an FFL, Tim charges $80 to receive a gun 
 Do you have a firearm that you would like to sell? 

Talk to Tim, as he does that for clients. 
 

Protecting Oregon’s wildlife, habitat  

and  hunting heritage. 

In case 
you forgot 
to grab a 
business 
card from 
Tim at the 
meeting, 
here you 
go. 
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Send photos to: 
wenb.oha@outlook.com 

Staying in touch with members is vital to our mission, so if you have not 

been receiving Email Alerts and Reports from OHA Bend Chapter once or 

twice a month, then please scan this QR code or go 

to https://oregonhunters.org/bend-membership-update to input your email, 

phone and mailing address. If you are unable to do this, then call 817-472-

4272 where we’ll take your information over the phone.  

IMPORTANT: 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT: 
Each month, the link to the digital newsletter will arrive in your email inbox, as well as appear on our 
website:  oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter   By drastically cutting the number of newsletters that are 
printed and mailed, the Bend Chapter is saving about $10,000-$11,000 per year. If you receive a hard 
copy, either you requested it, or we don’t have your email address. If you didn’t receive the email with 
the link, then we don’t have the correct email address for you, or it might be in your junkmail folder. 
Please inform Wendy Borst of any problems and she will pass along the info to the correct person(s).  
Wenb.oha@outlook.com   See below to learn how to update your info.  Thanks for your help! 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foregonhunters.org%2Fbend-membership-update&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ce5d74225a9564810ef7708d9c64526f0%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637758822593237277%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4w
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Tyler Fahlgren proudly wearing his OHA hat 
he received from the Bend Chapter’s Youth & 
Family Outdoor Day while showing off one 

of the fish he caught at Lava Lake.  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Success in the Field! 

THANKS FOR YOUR HELP!!: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Unbelievable day of hunting:  Jaret Lorimor 
harvested his deer AND his elk IN THE SAME 
DAY! Proud dad, JR reports: spot & stalk on 
the deer, and tree stand on the elk; the buck 

took 1 hr 40 min to stalk within range.  
Congrats! 

YOUTH: 
Our 22nd annual  

Youth Upland Bird Hunt  
is Oct 18th! 

Registration ends October 14th 
at the Bend ODFW office. 

The $10 reg fee includes training, clay target 
practice, up to 5 birds, a field guide and dog, 

and lunch! (parents get lunch, too) 
 

Look for your Hunter Ed card now in case you need 
to order a replacement. You must have the card 

with you. 

Questions?  Call Kevin Borst 541-480-7323 

 
GAME BIRD RECIPES: 

 
YOUR FAVORITE WAY TO  

PREPARE CHUKAR & PHEASANT 
(TO BE INCLUDED IN THE 

YOUTH HUNT RECIPE BOOKLET) 
 

PLEASE SEND RECIPES TO: 
WENB.OHA@OUTLOOK.COM 

 

Success on the Water! 
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OHA Bend Chapter Officers 
 

President   Rex Parks Sr  firelt602@gmail.com  (541) 480-0230      

1st VP       Doug Stout         (541) 312-8332 

2nd VP (newsletter editor)  Wendy Borst              (541) 480-0748 

Treasurer       John Bambe         (541) 480-9848 

Secretary       Carlie Holm  (interim)              

At-Large (Media)        Bob Buddenbohn      (817) 470-7018 

At-Large (Youth Events)   Kevin Borst         (541) 480-7323 

At Large (Outreach Coor.) position available   

Project Coordinator       Don Clark                   (702) 460-3653 

     Volunteer hrs. manager     Don Clark, Bill Littlefield 

Banquet Chair                   position available 

      Assistants to banquet coordinator: positions available 

Past President       resigned  

  

Website:  

oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 

CALENDAR 
Check our website for Bend OHA event dates and more details 

     
    Oct 4                              Deer season opens 
   
    Oct 11                            Upland  birds & waterfowl open (check regs) 
 
    Oct 8                              Monthly Chapter Meeting, 6:00 PM 
 
    Oct 14                            Last day to registration for Youth Hunt 
 
    Oct 18                            Bend Chapter’s Youth Upland Bird Hunt 
 
    Oct 25                           *Deadline to submit items for November newsletter*  
 
    Oct 29                            Rocky Mtn Elk 1st season opens 
 
    Oct                                 No Monthly Board Meeting 
 
     November 2                  Daylight Saving ends 
      
     Nov 12                           Monthly Chapter Meeting 
 

   CHECK YOUR OREGON HUNTER’S CALENDAR FOR  
TAG DEADLINES, HUNT END DATES, & EVENTS ACROSS OUR STATE 
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Send photos to: 
wenb.oha@outlook.com 

COSSA Sight-In Days Report 

Bend OHA and Lead Free Hunting 
booths at the COSSA Sight In Clinic  

Don Clark, Rex Parks and John 
Bambe worked the booth 
providing OHA and hunter info to 
shooters.  Hannah Dinell from 
Lead-Free Hunting provided free 
ammunition to shooters at the 
clinic.   Andy Hamilton, ODFW 
Hunter & Angler Specialist partic-
ipated on the first Saturday of 
the clinic.  Overall 91 shooters 
participated with 108 rifles.  On 
the last weekend Brent Baer, 
Leupold Sales Manager assist-
ed shooters along with bringing a 
lot of great swag and a very nice 
rifle scope to give away.  Imagine 
being the shooter that showed 
up and needed some assistance 
with his Leupold scope which 
had a ballistic dial on it and hav-
ing a person from Leupold spend 
time with him helping him out 
and getting him dialed in.   
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   REMEMBER TO RENEW! 
When does your membership expire?  Check the address label  

of your Oregon Hunters magazine for your expiration date.  
Welcome to any new members! 

It pays to attend our monthly chapter meeting:   

Congratulations to Larry Sharp for winning the door prize at our September meeting.  

Enjoy your $25 Gun Dog Supply gift card!   

John F Patterson of Bend drew for the Sept. monthly membership prize 

($500 reimbursement towards any outdoor/hunting item) but was not present to win. 

 

Please help us to  
personalize this  

informative newsletter:  
 

Requesting photos of your 
successful hunts, wildlife 
in your yard or on your 

hike, your huntin’ buddy 
(bird dog)  

 
Send photos to: 

wenb.oha@outlook.com 

yowhunting.com 
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Volunteer Hours: 
A new procedure to report them 

https://forms.gle/Bghi5dBzor8t8Cbj8 

WILDLIFE   

SIGHTINGS 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FBghi5dBzor8t8Cbj8&data=05%7C02%7C%7C506d7784df364281025108dd2b6c93dd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638714467511725300%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsI
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OREGON HUNTERS ASSOCIATION 
BEND CHAPTER 
P.O. BOX 6618 
BEND, OR 97708 

Return Service Requested 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 
U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID 
PERMIT 1388 
PORTLAND, OR 

Visit our website:  

https://oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 

 

And our Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/OHABend 

Please support the sponsors and businesses featured throughout the pages of this newsletter 

Oregon Hunters Association Cash rewards 
$2,000 Bighorn Sheep, Mountain Goat & Moose  
$1,000 Elk, Deer & Antelope  
$600 Bear, Cougar & Wolf 
$300 Habitat Destruction  
$200 Illegally obtaining Oregon hunting or angling license or tags 
$200 Unlawful Lending/Borrowing Big Game Tag(s) 
$200 Game Fish & Shellfish 
$200 Game Birds or Furbearers 
$200 Spotlighting 
$200 Snagging/Attempt to Snag 

ODFW Preference Points rewards 
5 Points-Bighorn sheep 
5 Points-Rocky Mountain goat 
5 Points-Moose 
5 Points-Wolf 
4 Points-Elk 
4 Points-Deer 
4 Points-Antelope 
4 Points-Bear 
4 Points-Cougar  

OSP Turn-in-Poachers (TIP) 
Dial 1-800-452-7888 or *OSP or *677 from a mobile phone to report suspicious activity 

https://oregonhunters.org/
https://myodfw.com/

